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On September 29, 2022, a Silver Lake Rd resident reported suspicious activity in front of
his residence, and provided video footage of the incident, which occurred at approximately
10:00 AM.

The video shows a subject being dropped off in front of the house, and the vehicle left. The
subject walked a cross the street to a neighbor's house, and quickly came back to the road,
where he walked southbound on Silver Lake Rd. The same vehicle that dropped him off
came back, picked him up, and left traveling northbound.

Further investigation revealed that a package containing electronics had been delivered to
the neighbors house a short time earlier by Fedex. This package was addressed to the
residents, however the products were not ordered by them. This incident is a very popular
fraud/theft practice in which stolen personal information and credit cards are used to order
products which are then shipped to random addresses. Those involved in the theft will track
the shipments, and attempt to retrieve them as soon as delivery is made.

The Hollis Police Department was able to retrieve the package. If anyone can help identify
the subject or vehicle in the attached photos, they are asked to contact Officer Michael
Trapani at 603-465-7637.

The vehicle is believed to be a newer Honda Accord with out of state registration.
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